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ViCAP ALERT 
MISSING PERSON – URBANA, ILLINOIS 

Attention: Missing Persons / Violent Crime / Cold Case / Crime Analysis Units 
                                                                                                                                                

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
  
 
 
Theresa Anne Wallace was last seen at her apartment located in the 1100 block of South Lierman 
Avenue in Urbana, IL, on the afternoon of 07/20/1990. She has not been seen or heard from since.  
That same evening, Wallace's vehicle was observed at the Clark-Lindsey Village retirement home, 
although Wallace had no connections there. One week later, Urbana Police recovered Wallace’s 
vehicle in a residential area in the 2000 Block of South Vawter in Urbana, IL.  Due to a previous 
automobile accident, Wallace suffered brain damage that resulted in her not being able to conduct 
a normal conversation and needing to be in constant contact with family and friends.  
 

To provide or request additional information, please contact: 
- Detective Sergeant Betsy Alfonso, Urbana Police Department, Urbana, IL – 

 - (217) 384-2320, alfonsel@urbanaillinois.us – 
 - FBI ViCAP, (800) 634-4097, vicap@fbi.gov - 

 

Contact ViCAP for information on how your agency can obtain access to the ViCAP 
National Crime Database and view this case. 

Federal Bureau of 
Investigation 

Violent Criminal  
Apprehension Program 

THERESA ANNE WALLACE 
 
Date Last Contact:  07/20/1990  
Location Last Seen: Urbana, Illinois (IL) 
Race:  White 
Sex:  Female 
Age:  34 
Height:  5’3” 
Weight:  135 pounds 
Hair:  Brown, collar length 
Eyes:  Brown, wore prescription glasses with 
plastic frames 
Distinguishing Characteristic: short-term 
memory loss, poor sense of direction 
NamUs Case #:  MP28398 
Agency Case #:  U90-3935 
 


